Flemington-Raritan Regional School District
Mrs. Kari McGann
Superintendent of Schools
50 Court Street, Flemington, New Jersey 08822-1300 FUTURE
Phone: (908) 284-7561 Fax: (908) 284-7656 Flemington-Raritan Schools
kmcgann@frsd.k12.nj.us

March 20, 2020
Dear Flemington-Raritan Regional School District Families,

The past few weeks have brought our normal routines to a halt; Governor Murphy announced a shutdown of all
public schools in New Jersey; all non-essential and non-emergency travel in New Jersey is "strongly discouraged”
from 8:00 PM to 5:00 AM; businesses are temporarily closing; updates about the number of people affected by
COVID-19 arrive minute by minute. In an effort to halt the spread of the coronavirus, an end date as set by the
Governor for the shutdown of schools is yet to be determined; our buildings remain closed to students, faculty,
staff and the public.

Naturally, we are all concerned about our families, friends, and neighbors’ health. As a community, we need to
care for ourselves and each other and demonstrate our solidarity to ensure that everyone stays healthy and safe.
This crisis, like every other, requires us to think about opportunities to pull together, solve problems, and call upon
our own creativity to support each other. The past two weeks have provided opportunities for all to demonstrate
solidarity, flexibility, and determination. | have never been more proud to be part of the Flemington-Raritan
community.

COVID-19, the disease caused by the novel coronavirus, has spread so quickly that we have had to make daily
changes in the way our school district responds. While the health of our Flemington-Raritan community is our top
priority, the education of our students remains very important. Our teachers continue to deliver top instruction
using learning packets, project-based learning, and digital content. To the extent possible, the District strives to
continue student learning and support instruction by relying on as many familiar teachers, strategies, and
resources as possible. Daily lessons are planned to provide opportunities for student interaction and
collaboration.

My wish is for all of you to be safe and healthy. Thank you for all that you have been doing to keep our
community safe and our students supported. Please know that if | receive information from the Hunterdon
County Health Department that directly affects our students, staff, or District community, | will share the
information with you that | am permitted to share. At this time | have no information that there are any known
cases of COVID-19 that are directly related to our students, staff, or faculty.

Sincerely,
Mrs. Kari McGann

Superintendent of Schools
Flemington-Raritan Regional School District
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